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During the months of January, February and March 2023, WGOL aired daily 
public service announcements on a regular basis. These range from a variety 
of spots about receiving free COVID-19 testing kits to programs where small 
businesses could apply for tax credits for retaining employees during the 
pandemic. 

Additionally, WGOL airs a daily community calendar with announcements 
for non-profit groups in our community. We aired announcements for 
numerous community events including Martin Luther King, Jr. Day activities 
in the City of Russellville and city council meetings. Also, we aired updates 
about registration for Parks and Recreation registration for spring sports of 
softball and baseball.

During the quarter, we aired PSAs on upcoming church and civic events of 
local community interest. These included subjects ranging from a public 
hearing to consider moving three voting precincts in the City of Russellville.

Some of the specific programs we aired relevant to local issues included:

January 10, 2023: Rev. Charles Dale interview to discuss Russellville hosting 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Day activities. The annual MLK Committee rotates 
the location of each year's ceremony among three cities and Russellville 
hosted the 2023 events.

January 23, 2023: Russellville High School Principal Jeremy Madden 
discussed the first Community Partnership Breakfast hosted on January 25, 
2023, to improve relations between the school and business and community 
leaders.



February 1, 2023: Interview with new Russellville High School baseball 
coach Jess Smith to discuss taking over a three-time state champion program 
and discuss his roster and the upcoming season.

February 15, 2023: Interview with local officials to promote the Career Expo 
to take place at the A.W. Todd Centre. The event provides high school 
seniors the opportunity to interview and learn about local job opportunities 
immediately upon graduation.

February 28, 2023: Interview with Franklin County Commissioner Jason 
Miller about the Alabama Republican Party State Executive Committee 
Winter Meeting. Miller represents Franklin County as its committee member 
and he discussed events and goals for the state party.

March 16, 2023: Interview with 1980 RHS graduate Mark Kelly on the show 
his band, the Burnells, will perform on March 31st  at Russellville's Roxy 
Theatre. The show will benefit the newly-formed Russellville Homeless 
Coalition.

We continue to air daily updates on  news matters related to the COVID-19 
health crisis, including any changes or announcements from Gov. Kay Ivey 
or the State of Alabama. 


